
Spiritual Enrichment Team Meeting Minutes of 11/10/16  

 

Present: Mary Esther Anderson, Pastor Don and Barbara Jo Brown.   

Absent: Pat Gibble and Brian Le Grand 

A.  Old Business 

1. Retreat Discussion 

a) Mary Esther distributed evaluation forms to everyone who attended the retreat.  

Overall positive feedback has been received. 

b) Some discussion about whether changing the afternoon schedule to 

accommodate those not staying for the evening was a good idea or not. 

B.  New Business 

 1. Re-organization 

Barbara Jo will be Chair next year, Mary Esther will be Vice-Chair.  We will check 

with Pat to see if she will continue as secretary.  Brian LeGrand will be continuing 

and Jean Carson is the team’s new member.  Mary Esther will fill in for Barbara Jo 

while she is in Florida in January and February 2017. 

 2. Crafts for Advent Breakfast 

Barbara Jo showed us the crafts she will be offering at the Advent breakfast.  

They were: baby Jesus in the manger, paper angel ornament and shell angel 

ornament.  She will refine them and recruit helpers. 

 3.  Lenten Devotionals 

We need to order the Lenten devotionals by 12/28/16 to save 50 cents a copy.  

We all agreed to order them and take into consideration the amount taken of the 

Advent devotionals when ordering the quantity for Lent. 

C. Around the Room 

1.  Barbara Jo suggested offering one spiritual idea a month from the team.  We 

discussed providing them to Karen ahead of time so she can include one a month in the 

e-news and bulletin as she has room. 

D. Next Meeting 

The next meeting will be a brief update on Sunday 12/4/16 at 10:00 am between Sunday 

School and church.  We will meet in the children’s Sunday school room across from the 

Christian Ed room. 

Minutes presented by Mary Esther 


